
Chair Young, Vice Chair Ritter, Ranking Member Piccolantonio, and members of the House 
Workforce & Higher Education Committee,

Thank you for allowing me to testify today. My name is Julia Phillips. I am from outside of Toledo, 
Ohio and I am a graduate of The Ohio State University. I am strongly opposed to SB 1 and its 
companion bill HB 6. 

The U.S. is founded in freedom and SB 1 will create heavy restrictions on students’ and professors’ 
rights. This bill has public, bipartisan opposition in the state of Ohio. The fact that the Ohio 
legislature is pushing it through despite the opposition shows that it is a political agenda by a rogue 
group of politicians that are scared of losing power and are trying to censor and squash the rights 
and freedoms of Ohio universities’ students and workers. 

I ask you to consider my testimony and vote NO on this rogue, political-agenda-pushing bill. 

Thank you again for the opportunity to testify.

Julia Phillips 


